
Sewer Supervisor Kevin Betzen reported that the Wastewater Plant and Henningsen Foods, 
both received a surprise visit from the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) last Monday 
afternoon.  They stayed for three days and basically went over paperwork encompassing the 
last 3 years of our samplings, data, effluent, discharges, DMRôs, permits, etc.; basically 
everything to see what we are doing at the Wastewater Plant.  They basically did the same thing 
at Henningsen Foods.  We had exceeded our ammonia limits for our discharges so that put up a 
red flag for them to come and visit.  We have met our maximum capacity at the plant.  The plant 
can only handle 3400 pounds of BOD per day.  We have grown with population and Henningsen 
Foods.  Since the plant was designed in 1997 we can go back on paperwork and see it was 
overloaded right away at times, so this has been going on for quite some time.  The DEQ has 
recently deemed Keyser Creek as a dry, intermediate creek.  They basically gave us a timeline 
on what we have to do.  We have to mechanically change the plant or submit a plan (December 
2017) of what we are going to do to basically handle our loadings of the plant being overloaded 
organically and hydraulically at times.  Kevin drafted a letter (following) to submit to the 
enforcing agency of the EPA who will review their information and then make their 
determination.  We may not see their report for several months.   
 
 Discussion followed.  Mayor Zavodny asked Craig Reinsch of Olsson Associates to put 
together what it will cost to run numbers and come up with a design, and then present that at 
the December council meeting. 
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